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Thursday 28th March 2013
Dear Parents/Carers
We have now reached the end of the spring term at Eastlea, and as we break up for the Easter holiday I wanted to once again pass on my thanks for the tremendous support you have given this half term.  
Thank you!

Although we have had just less than 5 weeks in school since the February holiday it has been an action packed half term at Eastlea.  Your support with all of our events has been much appreciated by all the staff and pupils at Eastlea…
· St David’s Day assembly led by Year 1 and of course their bun day for the storyteller chair fund (they raised £48)
· Our ‘World Book Day’ celebration of reading event was a huge success with everyone getting involved, some fabulous costumes and a chance for Reception to share with us their favourite books!  Reception cakes that day also raised £41 for the storyteller chair fund.

· The Red Nose Day fundraising event on 15th March raised a fantastic total of £210.  Some of the hairstyles certainly were crazy and wacky...great fun was had by all!!

· The Year 5 residential visit to Hawkhirst last weekend – despite the very cold weather this was a huge success and much enjoyed by everyone that participated – almost the whole class – fantastic!!

· Our Easter raffle which raised a staggering £194.10 towards our Golden day funds.  I believe that all the prizes have now been claimed.  Thank you to everyone who bought tickets.
· Parents’ appointments – the turn out for these this week has once again been very high – your support for these events is so important – thank you!

Golden Day

Almost every child earned the right to attend our Golden Day today which I am delighted about.  I’m convinced that they will have enjoyed their time this morning at either the ‘Round the Twist’ soft play or the XS Megabowl in Benton.  When we announced what was planned for the day there was a big cheer so I know everyone was really looking forward to their ‘reward’ for the hard work and good behaviour this half term.
Reading awards

I am delighted to tell you that we have been having a bumper crop of reading awards to present each week this half term. We now have 175 pupils who have achieved their bronze awards (which has already exceeded last year’s total) and 81 who have their silver awards.  Next term we are looking forward to the presentation of the first of our gold awards and I’m sure we will be on schedule to beat our total of gold awards from last year!  Our target to beat is 28!!  Don’t forget to encourage your child to keep reading over the holiday – if they have their reading signed this will help them move another rung up the ladder!!
Eastlea in the Evening Chronicle
Year 6 have been working very hard this half term on a journalism topic.  This included a very successful visit to the Evening Chronicle offices in Newcastle and they have been putting together some super articles about all aspects of life at Eastlea.  As a finale to the project they have combined some of their ideas to produce a whole page article for the Evening Chronicle which will be part of the edition printed on 18th April.  This is advance notice to watch out for it!!
Happy Easter
May I take this opportunity to wish everyone a Happy Easter holiday and let’s hope we have some better weather to enjoy over the next two weeks!  Eastlea reopens on Monday 15th April 2013 ready for the summer term.  We have class photos scheduled with H. Tempest for Wednesday 17th April – so we are hoping for full attendance so that everyone can be included!
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Yours sincerely

E Beeston
Miss E Beeston
Head Teacher
